
 
 

Meeting:  OGHS Athletic Booster Club  

Date:  Monday, January 22, 2018 

Location:  OGHS Media Center 

Chairperson:  Kip Childress, President of the Boosters; in his absence, Mr. Stan Smith conducted 

meeting. 

Review of Agenda-Mr. Stan Smith 

Judy Vaughn provided a detailed treasury report.  

Concession stand updates:  Bobby Mills reported winter sports concessions have gone well.  We now 

have our spring sports’ schedule and there will be a lot of home games.   We are in need of volunteers 

since at times; we will have 2-4 games per night.  Communication will be sent out soon via social media 

since our first home games will begin 2/28/18 against North Davidson. 

Our biggest focus currently is baseball & softball dugouts.  Flyers were sent out and provided at the 

meeting for businesses who are interested in a banner sponsorship.   Also provided were a list of 

businesses that have been contacted thus far.  Thanks to Mark & Clay Mize, the baseball backstops are 

almost complete.  Weather permitting, they hope to complete softball backstops within the next week 

or two.  Neal Motsinger donated all the brick for the project as well.  We are looking for a general 

contractor to build our dugouts.  Any names can be provided to Kip Childress.   We estimate a cost of 

$12K per dugout.   Due to the cost, the board will pursue a bank loan so this project can get underway as 

soon as possible.   

Coach Danielle DiLuzio reported that she will have a player meeting this week as well as a ‘field work’ 

day scheduled for Saturday, January 24th.  Coach Shawn Loggins reported he has tentatively 50-60 

names who are interested in track & field for the spring.  

Eddie Longbottom is looking into renting Meadowlands Golf Course for a half-day golf tournament in 

the spring as well as a whole day golf tournament in the fall in which proceeds will go to the boosters.  

Once the dates are finalized, we will send via social media.   In addition to these two fundraisers, we will 

pursue, with the help of Charles Crowder, hosting a 5K walk/run.  

Our winter athletic banquet will be Sunday, February 25th starting at 5:00 in the cafeteria.  Parent 

volunteers who wish to help decorate must be at the school on Friday, February 23rd from 3-4.   

Notification of this event will be sent the first week of February via social media as well as through 

student-athletes.  We ask that you RSVP by Friday, 2/19.  Thanks to Eddie Longbottom, this event will be 

sponsored by Tri-County Real Estate. 

Our next meeting will be Monday, February 19th beginning at 6:00 in the media center.   



 
 

 


